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News and Prayer Requests from 
Julio & Norma Montoya in Lima, Peru              

August/September  2010
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Norma helps serve a winter lunch in St Paul’s Mission

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,
My parents continue to work in God’s work. In the mission of the valley of 2000 every Saturday they present the word of God. And we have come across the special case of a young person aged 25 who is blind. He needs to work and support his two sons. We must pray for Fernando.  

In St Paul’s mission we continue praying for the strengthening of faith among the people. On Fridays we present the Gospel of God to the mothers. 80 children in extreme poverty attend the church and hear Bible stories. We must pray for them that they have lunch [main meal] on a permanent basis throughout the year, since many of them are underweight and are in need of being fed.
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Here are some photos of St Paul’s missión where my mother and I hold a lunch and also take some clothing because it is so cold. The children walk without shoes or socks because they are so poor that they cannot buy them.
We continue to work in the prayer groups with evangelistic cells in homes. It’s very cold in Lima and many people need shelter. We are praying for them that God gives us discernment to teach them the things that take them out from their poverty.

At Holy Trinity in our Sunday services we continue to pray that the brothers and sisters become more committed and work in conjunction with the school. We must pray for the brothers and sisters that are losing their faith.
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‘This is me coordinating with the people to help them get their birth certificate and their DNI. I work very hard for love of neighbours, for love so that the people do not feel discriminated against by not counting because they are without a number and a surname and not be citizens of our country’ (Erika)   

Erika is with the project of the legal defence department helping those who do not have identity documents.  She does not have a contract of employment with the diocese.  They just give her travel expenses. As a volunteer she has no welfare insurance, but she still hopes to take Lukas to the doctor in August because he has to go to the oncologist to continue his treatment and ensure the fibroids do not grow. He also has to go to the endocrinologist and monitor his size. We must pray that Erika gets a good job, to move forward with her sons, to pay for Lukas’ treatment and the university fees of Kevin. He is a musician in the church. This Saturday 24 [July] there is an evangelistic concert. We must pray that the Holy Spirit fills them with wisdom  
Blessings
Julio, Norma and Erika
20 July 2010
